
 

 

Hinckley Canoe Club 

Minutes of Committee Meeting  
13th November 2015 
 

Apologies  
Penny Spooner 
 
Chairman  
Disappointing response to club survey with only 29 replies from 137 members. 
 
Club clothing selling well Phil Riley and Martin Aldridge to compose an article about HCC for 
Canoe Focus. 
 
Dave.c, Phil Riley and Hayley Clarke to meet with Mick and Helen at Stanton lakes to discuss 
Fee's for 2016 season and prospect of additional container. 
 
Discussed Website and whether it works well for club and all agreed it is an essential 
communication tool for club members and important for showcasing what HCC is about. 
 
Secretary  
Club Affiliation has been renewed with the addition of Youth Section. 

Treasurer  
 
Budget previously agreed for purchase of more boats/SUP  now been 
used. 
Lesley will be going to Stanton Lake to pay for Meeting room for Coaches meeting and AGM 
Kayak Polo seems to be self funding and extra to be spent on further Kit when needed. 
 
Vice Chairman  
5x Additional boats now been purchased and are listed in newsletter 
1xKanarli/2xBurns/1xVillain/1xDiesel and 1xSUP 
Airbags to be purchased as all club boats that are to be used on river trips MUST have them 
fitted. 
 
Programme  
Sunday 6th December- ww training day Run by Alister Randall £40 per person – Dave.c 
Sunday 6th December – Nene ww centre – Last day of season at this venue. 
Saturday 12th & Sunday 13th December – River Dart ww – Upper  Dart –Jonny Lower (loop) 
– Penny 



Sunday 13th December – Club Network Mercia Paddle @ Rudyard lake, Staffs – Dave. c. 
Monday 28th December – Post Xmas Flat Water trip – venue TBA Martin Stretton 
 
Paddlesport Development  
Pool sessions for Nov/Dec and Feb/Mar all fully booked.  
Club members to be reminded that ALL people entering pool area MUST wear shoe covers 
provided. 
Cickhowell xmas weekend now fully booked. 
3 x people now booked on for Level 1 coaching course in Jan/Feb 
All Star courses/coaching sessions for next season organised  
WWSR course for May 2016 – 3x spaces available to be opened up to other clubs. 
Hayley looking into having a HCC Club open day Basic Canoe to be addressed @ 1* level – 
Dependant on Canoe availability. 
WW canoe trip almost cancelled due to lack of club boats. 
 
Membership secretary  
137 x members at present 
 
Communications  
Martin to create ' Latest News' page on website with link from Facebook page. 
 
A.O.B  
 
Risk assessment for lake has been done. 
Theresa Bishop and Sara Wright are keen to help look at club funding with help from Wendy 
Kendell and Penny Spooner 
E-mail notification to be sent out for AGM with nomination form attached 
Suggested change to constitution to add Polo Rep Looking at co-opting assistants for 
existing committee members if needed. 
Trip leader and Coaches list to be created for website 
POLO:- Aylwyn has purchased some 2nd hand Polo paddles and 
Buoyancy aids for polo team Risk assessment to be done for Pingles Pool 
It has been agreed that Aylwyn Barton, Jevon Adams and Sam Holmes will not be charged 
for their sessions at the pool as they are coaching. 
 
Next meetings 4th December 2015 at Dave. c.'s  
Meeting closed @ 11.50pm 


